
March 21, 2019 

Kyle Waldron 
Marathon Petroleum Corporation 
3450 S 344th Way, Suite 135 
Auburn WA 98001-9540 

Re: Deferral of Liability Determination for Release of Hazardous Substances at the 
following Contaminated Site: 

 Site Name: Chevron Pipeline Company Pasco Bulk Terminal

 Site Address: 2900 Sacajawea Park Road, Pasco, 99301 WA

 Cleanup Site ID: 4867

 Facility/Site ID: 55763995

Dear Kyle Waldron: 

On February 8, 2022, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice of our 
preliminary determination that Marathon Petroleum Corporation (Marathon) is a potentially 
liable person (PLP) for a release of hazardous substances at the Chevron Pipeline Company, 
Pasco Bulk Terminal facility (Site).  On March 14, 2022, the 30-day comment period on our 
preliminary determination expired. On March 17, 2022, Ecology and Marathon met to discuss 
the final PLP status for the Site.   

Based on the information available during this meeting, Ecology has determined that it will not 
make a final determination that Marathon Petroleum Corporation is a PLP for a release of 
hazardous substances at the Site.  This determination does not preclude Ecology from later 
establishing that Marathon Petroleum Corporation is a PLP.  This determination is subject to 
change should additional information be received. 

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If you have any further information about 
the release or questions about this notice, please contact the cleanup project manager for this 
Site, Christer Loftenius, at (509) 329-3543 or christer.loftenius@ecy.wa.gov 
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Sincerely,  

Kathy Falconer 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Section, Eastern Region 

By certified mail: 7019 0140 0000 6495 8471 

cc: Victoria Banks, Office of the Attorney General 




